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For many years Jenny Priestley lived at St Ives. She had established a lovely garden at her home there, which she enjoyed very much. Following the rezoning of her property, and four adjoining properties being resumed by the NSW Government in order to build five-storey units, Jenny was forced to move.
Sadly, she was leaving behind her beautiful garden and, particularly, some very fine maples and other healthy, well cared-for plants. This garden had received a Merit Award in a Sydney Morning Herald garden competition. 
Not wanting to lose her garden altogether, Jenny decided to “rescue” whatever was feasibly possible. There were a number of well-established Japanese maples, tree ferns and Mollis azaleas. Jenny was given the names of some well-qualified “rescue” people and arrangements were made. 
In due course, two pleasant men arrived plus their “Kanga” loading machine. The plants left St Ives at the end of July 2005. Jenny’s daughter, who lived at Mt Victoria, had agreed to look after them on her property until Jenny found a suitable home in the Blue Mountains.  
Jenny rented a house while she looked for a property to buy that would be suitable for an older garden-loving lady, which meant it needed to have a reasonably level site. She found such a house at Wentworth Falls, although the garden was basically non-existent and would have to be started from scratch. In January 2008 Jenny moved into her new home.
Her land had been subdivided from an 1892 property. Fifteen Pinus radiata trees that had been planted by the owners of the old house had to be removed. This took place in February 2008. Jenny was aware that the soil would have been damaged by the Pine trees, so soil samples were sent for analysis and advice to a chemical analysis service in South Australia, which had been recommended by a friend. The results showed that the acidity was off the chart. Jenny said that it was the best $300 she has ever spent. It was both comforting and a relief to have such a professional basis upon which to work. However, the report was couched in terms that contained many chemical names, which was not Jenny’s forte, so she contacted John Keir of Lawson, whom she knew had a landscaping business.  
John had been one of the two men who had helped with the “rescue” work at St Ives. He called in to see the property and Jenny recalls asking him if he would carry out the advice recommended by the soil report, and help her create a new garden on the property. John’s reply was given with a very pleased warm smile: “Mrs Priestley, I would love to work with you in this garden.” That was in [image: image2.png]



The Rescue of Jenny’s Plants





Thank you to Jenny Priestley for allowing me to visit her garden and for telling her story about rescuing her plants and arriving at Wentworth Falls.


Narelle Nolan, Publicity.














